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Dear Parents, Children, Governors and Friends,
November 2014 Head Teacher Newsletter

We have begun the second half of the term well with lots of interesting events taking place and many more to come.  Thank you all for your continued support; I do feel very lucky to have such an amazing school full of lovely children, supportive parents/carers and enthusiastic staff. 

We have held two very successful Parents’ Consultation Evenings and may I say thank you on behalf of the staff and myself for all of the wonderful comments that you and your children wrote on the target sheets.  
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On Friday we be supporting BBC Children in Need.  Children can come to school dressed in their pyjamas for a donation of £1. This £1 donation includes a raffle ticket will give your child the chance to win one ‘Pudsey’ bear.   
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As the weather is now becoming colder, please can you ensure your child has a coat in school with them at all times and also a water bottle to drink as we turn the heating on in school and the children need regular drinks so they do not dehydrate.  
This year due to the success of last year and positive comments about the organisation of production tickets we again allocated tickets to the class teachers to distribute.   A letter will follow shortly listing the dates and times of the productions and a form so you can order and collect tickets from the Classes. 
The Parent Representatives have had a meeting and are looking forward to writing to you and collecting views about the school to further improve our outstanding school.  

I have had many positive messages about the meals we offer and the pupils asked to present Mrs Green in the kitchens with a bunch of flowers for working so hard on this initiative to produce more meals which has been such hard work but is now enjoyed by most of the pupils.  We hope that the electronic system will soon be ready: this has not been the school but the computer system company.

I think that the views of the parents are very important and I do like to know how school and the things we plan, deliver and organise seem from your perspective and appreciate the little messages and responses, the positives, thank you messages as well as the comments that help us to further develop. 
Obviously in a school with 500 pupils and over 1000 parents we appreciate it would be highly unlikely to be able to make everyone happy all of the time but isn’t that true of any family and isn’t that why we talk about things together to make things even better.   
The school is and remains a family and I like to encourage you to take the time to let me know about the things we are doing well and the things you would like us to improve.   I understand that whilst the school is obviously lead by myself and various teams it is also a second home to all of our children.  I know that many of you see the school as an extended family and know we are here to help wherever we can.  Please let’s work together to make our school better than Outstanding as it has always been and must always be with the children at the heart of our work as we constantly improve.  
As you all know my heart is and has always been with Southfields and this has been true for over 15 years and this is also true of most of the staff who stay for years too dedicating their careers and lives to the children of Southfields.  
The school achievement is amazing and the DFE raise document shows this, I will write a summary of this document to share with parents as pupils do exceptionally well here with such a wide range of activities as well as being at the top of Peterborough and National results even though we have a large number of children with special needs and many pupils having additional support both academically and emotionally.    
A date for your diaries.  On Monday 1st December we will be holding our annual Christmas family crafts event between 3.30pm and 5.00pm.  A letter will be sent out with further details shortly but this is always a popular event and we hope that many of you will join us for this wonderful event, tickets can be purchased prior to the day more information will follow soon.
We are also very excited to see the efforts for the Family Christmas Card competition which will be sent home shortly with further details and the prize this year will be to have cards printed professionally for your family. 
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Happy Birthday to these children for November:  Tiwalade W, Archie W, Diana J, Evan H, Reuben D, Kallum R, Ryan A, Jakob B, Christian J, Reuben B, Elise B, Amelie F, Dana L, Ellis M, Jessica M, Brennan S, Abigail W, Malachi J-S, Blake S,  Ibrahim Q, Calum C, Alexis H, Brandon T, Riley E, Hailie P, Brandyn C, Paige J, Rebecca P,Kotryna J, Dovydas V, Lottie C, Simona H, Julia M, Johnathan R, Mateusz K,  Dawn I, Jessica M, Emmauela A, Youssef A, Jacob S, Jakub S, Erin S, Charlotte S, Lucy M.  
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These children have been rewarded for punctual, regular attendance:  Xavier B, Tyler B, Abolaji O, Leonie C, Aimee D, Alfie D, Muhammed H, Imogen G, Caysee K, Nasir S, Katie S, Noah A, Henry C, Lucas M, Lexi T, Jaydee B, Freddie C, Jack D, Cailin F, Lucas B, Kai D, Dawn I, Harry S, Jan A, Nieve B, Maisie C, Bobby C, Frankie B, Evan H, Grace R, Jack W, Zainab A, Maria F, Seren M, Ruby W, Mackenzie P, Jack T, Macy W, Jessica L, Elise B, Valter B, Jessica M, Lewis M, Miguel R, Marcelina B, Charlie H, Harley S, Lucy M, Ajay L, Ann P, Charlie L, Harvey S, Cheianne A, Lucas B, Callum F, Tamara C, Sophia P, Ellis M, Lottie M, Morgan D, Andrew B, Adam B, Hanna B, Riley A, Caitlyn-Rae I B, Ryan A, Cadence M, Michael C, Amber M, Charlotte C, Maisie G
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big well done to these children who have been placed in our Book of Achievement for outstanding work: Leonie C, Scarlett-Rose A, Isla S, Roxanne S, Kallum R, Kaycee S, Sanjana P, Luca C, Kyla M, Shyla J, Tegan S, Gemma B, Noah P, Storm G, Ema G, Rhys J, Lily-May P, Grace J, Zainab A, Caitlin T, Maisie C, Aimess J, Rocco P, Mckenzie C, Jaydee B, Jake B, Harley M, Bobby C, Alexis H, Jack W, Luca S, Ema G, Henry T, Cohen C, Emili M, Elizabeth P, Poppy G, Lucas B, Sophie C, Gabriella H, Katie N, Sophie C, Xavier B, Freddie C, Cherisk T, Lola D, Jude I, Jenson R, Anne P, Ellis M, Lottie C, Alicia R, Louie C, Lucy M, Harry D, Lucy B, Owain S, Jake G, Konrad S, Kyle T-P, Connor C, Cadence M, Charlie U, Cheianne A, Martyna W, Jessica M, Marco S, Harry D, Dhiran J, Harry N, Hope O, Shania W, Lucy M, Arjan N, Katie G, Ele T, Maisie G, Hailie P, Harry D, Kiana M, Emilia B, Dante R, Brandon T, Lola D, Macy W, Lucy M, Lottie M, Katy G, Shanell F, Sam B, Martyna W, Luke B, Joshua P, Marco S. 
November

3rd Parents Evenings 5.30 – 7.30pm 

13th Hugless Douglass - Blunderbus Theatre to visit school for a show and workshop KS1 (Reception, year 1 and year 2)

6th Parents Evenings 4.30 – 6.30pm

13th Governors Meetings (Strategic, Curriculum and Full Governors)

14th Children in Need Day – All children bring £1 and dress up in PJ’s and Nightwear for the day

28th School Nurse Surgery

There are some changes to the December Christmas Productions.

December 
1st Christmas Family Craft Stalls 3.30 – 5.00pm 
8th Reception Production Performance 2.00pm – 3.00pm
8th Reception Production Performance 4.30 pm – 5.30pm
9th Pantomime Sleeping Beauty – Whole School Theatre Company to visit school for pupils to watch
9th Year 3 & 4 Christmas Production Performance – 1.30pm – 3.00pm
9th Year 3 & 4 Christmas Production Performance – 6 pm – 7.30 pm
10th Year 5 & 6 Christmas Production Performance – 1.45 pm – 3.00 pm
10th Year 5 & 6 Christmas Production Performance – 6 pm – 7.30pm
11th Year 1 Christmas Production Performance – 1.45 pm – 3.00 pm
11th Year 1 Christmas Production Performance – 4.30pm – 6.30 pm
15th Year 2 Christmas Production Performance – 1.45 pm – 3.00 pm
15th Year 2 Christmas Production Performance – 4.30pm – 6.30 pm
16th Christingle Service at St John the Baptist Church KS2 - 10.00am
16th Christingle Service in school KS1 and Reception in school – 1.30 pm
17th Santa Claus to visit school and lots of fun games and stalls

18th Talent show and Christmas Dinner Day followed by a Disco in the afternoon for Reception/KS1 and    KS2 in separate halls 
19th Sharing Day and End of Term

Yours truly,
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Mrs L. Martin

Head Teacher
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